August 20, 1986

BOARD APPROVES INTERNAL ORGANIZATION: Using their new consent agenda approach, the Florida Community College at Jacksonville District Board of Trustees began action approval with changes in the internal organization. Votes were cast during the trustees' AUGUST 20, 1986 MEETING. Changes include the additional title of Vice President of Community Services for Dr. Ezekiel Bryant, provost of North Campus and the title change of Vice President of Instruction for Dr. E. Timothy Lightfield, provost of Downtown Campus. Trustees also approved a new position within the learning resources department, Dean of Learning Resources. The dean will report to Dr. Joan Hill, vice president/provost of South Campus.

NEW FACULTY APPOINTMENTS APPROVED: Trustees approved recommendation of a new full-time faculty appointments: Ms. Jami Lee Friedman to the instructional position of Faculty/Softball Coach and Allen W. VanWinkle to the professional position of Athletic Development Officer/Golf Coach.

Other new faculty include Kevin Bezner, professor of English/journalism; Dr. Beatrice Finn, professor of English/reading; Paul E. Kleinpoppen, professor of English; Linda C. Martin, professor of English; Judith G. Poucher, professor of English; Paul E. Stark Jr., professor of English; Sanjay P. Chandarana, professor of mathematics; Ruby Evans, professor of mathematics; and Richard B. Shad, professor of mathematics.

NASSAU TRUSTEE OFFERS LAND: FCCJ Vice-Chairman for Nassau County Betty Cook and her husband, William Cook, have offered the College land in Nassau County. The land, located in Yulee, could serve as a site for construction of an educational center to serve the needs of west Nassau County citizens and the Kings Bay naval community. President Spence said the College is looking into the offer and will make a report to the board.

TPC LOOKING AT FCCJ: The Tournament of Players Championship Charities is looking at the FCCJ South Campus as a possible site to build an adolescent drug and alcohol rehabilitation center. President Spence said he will make a full report to the board as plans for locating the village become more concrete.

P.A.L., HUD, ARC AND FCCJ TALK: FCCJ, the Police Athletic League, Housing and Urban Development, and the Duval Association for Retarded Citizens are in initial talking stages regarding plans to develop a community sports complex. No committment has been made from FCCJ officials, but discussion will continue.

FALL REGISTRATION LOOKS GOOD: Enrollment for the fall term looks positive said Charlotte Minter, dean of enrollment services. Dean Minter said she will have a complete report for the board at the September meeting.

CONVOCATION SET: The fall convocation, set for Monday, August 25, will celebrate the College's 20 years service to the community and will also serve to recognize Donald Martin, the College's board chairman for 1971-78.

TRUSTEES GIVEN GOLF TROPHY: Athletic Director and former men's golf coach Ernie Romine made a special presentation to the trustees with the award of the team's National Junior College Athletic Association championship trophy. Romine, who was named NJCAA "Golf Coach of the Year," also thanked trustees for their support of the College's athletic teams and gave a short presentation on the 1985 teams' accomplishments.

SEPTEMBER MEETING SET: The September meeting of the trustees will be held Tuesday, Sept. 16 at the North Campus. The consent agenda meeting will begin at 1:30 p.m. with regular committee meetings following. The regular board meeting will be held at 4 p.m.